
   

            
 Purchasing Division 
 
 
 

ADDENDUM NO. 1 
 
DATE:  May 4, 2016 
FROM:  City of Grand Junction Purchasing Division 

TO:   All Offerors 
RE: HVAC for City Hall I.T. Server Room IFB-4230-16-DH 
 
Offerors responding to the above referenced solicitation are hereby instructed that the requirements 
have been clarified, modified, superseded and supplemented as to this date as hereinafter described. 
 
Please make note of the following clarifications: 
 

1. Sheet M1-1:   The existing VAV box relocation referred to in flag note #2, and the existing 
ductwork referred to in flag note #3 is for reference only. The VAV box and ductwork have 
already been relocated.  
 

2. Sheet M1-1:   All notes under the heading “GENERAL CLEAN AGENT SYSTEM NOTES” are 
part of a separate Fire Suppression bid package and IS NOT part of this scope of work. 
 

3. Sheet M1-2:   Flag note #15 “CONTROL PANEL AND ABORT SWITCH FOR CLEAN AGENT” 
is part of a separate Fire Suppression bid package and IS NOT part of this scope of work. 
 

4. Sheet E1-2: Flag note #9 “THE FIRE ALARM SYSTEM IS TO BE TIED TO THE FIRE 
SUPPRESSION SYSTEM. PROVIDE A HORN STROBE IN THE SERVER ROOM AS WELL”, 
is part of a separate Fire Suppression bid package and IS NOT part of this scope of work. 
 

5. All work requiring the disconnecting of power to the UPS system will need to be closely 
coordinated with City staff. Any power down time for the UPS has to be kept to 30 minutes or 
less. 
 

6. Q.  Does exposed piping outside need to be covered in any kind of way? 
 

A. The Energy code would require 1-1/2" of insulation on the refrigerant lines. This is usually 
Armaflex. Install a protective aluminum jacket on the exterior lines. 
 

7. Any penetrations need to be sealed and fire safe. 
 

8. Penetrations need to be as close to the side walls as possible. 
 

9. Q.  Can refrigerant lines be run to the end of the generator enclose? 



   

 
A. Yes 
 

The original solicitation for the project noted above is amended as noted.  
 
All other conditions of subject remain the same. 
 
Respectfully, 

 
Duane Hoff Jr., Senior Buyer 
City of Grand Junction, Colorado 


